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REPORT ON THE PRESENTATIONS BY THE SECRETARIAT OF THE INTER-AMERICAN COMMITTEE ON PORTS (CIP) AND THE COMMITTEE ON ADMINISTRATIVE AND BUDGETARY AFFAIRS (CAAP)

(Report of the Chair)

In response to a mandate from the 166th regular meeting of the Permanent Executive Committee of the Inter-American Council for Integral Development (CEPCIDI), held on March 10, 2011, the Subcommittee on Partnership for Development Policies (SCSD), at its meeting of March 17, 2011, received:

1. The report on the activities of the Inter-American Committee on Ports (CIP) and information on preparations for the 12th meeting of the Executive Committee of the CIP; and 

2. The report of the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs (CAAP) on the proposed costing process for draft resolutions to be presented to the General Assembly, in keeping with resolutions CP/RES. 965 (1733/09) and CP/RES. 971 (1751/10).

1. Report presented by the CIP Secretariat

The Secretary of the CIP, Carlos Gallegos, began his presentation by noting that, although port authority activities were seriously affected by the world economic crisis of 2009, in recent months there has been a revitalization and the activities are returning to pre-crisis levels.  Nevertheless, pressure remains for ports to be efficient, effective, and secure, considering the close link between port activities, international trade, and economic development.

Mr. Gallegos then presented an oral report on the activities of the CIP in 2010, corresponding to document CECIP/doc.4/11, which will be presented at the 12th meeting of the Executive Committee of the CIP (CECIP), to be held in Viña del Mar, Chile, from March 29 to April 1, 2011.  He also distributed the draft agenda (CECIP/doc.2/11 rev. 1 corr. 1) and draft schedule (CECIP/doc.3/11) of the CECIP meeting, the purpose of which will be to receive the reports on activities carried out in 2010 and discuss the Plan of Action for 2011.

The United States representative stressed the importance of this presentation and of the periodic reports of the CIP as subsidiary body of CIDI and in the context of resolutions CIDI/RES. 239 (XV-O/10) and AG/RES. 2585 (XL-O/10), which instruct the General Secretariat, through the CIP Secretariat, to present to CEPCIDI, in advance, the documents to be considered by the CIP and its bodies and to report periodically on its activities. It requested clarification on the activities of the CIP and its respective organs; the training programs; and the accounting operations of the CIP, as a foundation for analyzing austerity measures and discussing the contributions system.

The representative of Chile emphasized the importance of the CIP’s work in terms of discussing experiences and strengthening port authorities, whose decentralization can pose challenges to the coordination of port activities in many countries.  He expressed his agreement with the comments by the United States representative and, in that connection, said it was necessary to seek greater synergy and feedback, which would result in greater information and coordination between the CIP and its authorities, CEPCIDI, and the Secretariat.

The CIP Secretariat expressed thanks for the comments and replied to some of the concerns. The Chair of the SCSD requested the United States representative to distribute, in due course, a document with her concerns, and requested the Secretary of the CIP to answer them in writing.

Accordingly, the Chair of the SCSD wishes to make some additional comments, bearing in mind that Article 1 of the Rules of Procedure of the CIP defines it as a committee of the Inter-American Council for Integral Development (CIDI) and that, under Article 8 of the CIDI Statutes, the functions of CEPCIDI include coordinating the activities of the other subsidiary bodies of CIDI and receiving its reports and recommendations.

Accordingly, the Chair of SCSD sees fit to submit for consideration the possibility that CEPCIDI might request the CIP Secretariat, at the first CEPCIDI meeting to be held after the conclusion of the 12th meeting of CECIP, to give a presentation on all the topics discussed at Viña del Mar. In addition, all the decisions and resolutions of the CIP and CECIP would need to be submitted to CEPCIDI for review, or to a working group formed for that purpose, before they could be submitted to CIDI and to the OAS General Assembly.

2. Report presented by the CAAP

The presentation on the proposed costing process for draft resolutions to be presented to the General Assembly, in response to resolutions CP/RES. 965 (1733/09) and CP/RES. 971 (1751/10), was entrusted to a delegation formed by the Vice Chair of the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs (CAAP), Mr. Luis Alberto del Castillo, Alternate Representative of Mexico; Mr. Pierre Giroux, CAAP Working Group on the Review of OAS Programs, Alternate Representative of Canada; and Mr. Ricardo Graziano of the Department of Planning and Evaluation of the Secretariat for Administration and Finance.

The delegation said the presentation is shaped by the effort to make the costing process more technically solid, with initiatives like the costing of the 2010 General Assembly resolutions, adopted in Lima, and the costing of training courses for member state representatives and OAS staff. Visits were also being made to various committees and subcommittees of the Permanent Council and CIDI to explain what has been done to date within the CAAP Working Group on the Review of OAS Programs and to receive comments and inputs from permanent and alternate representatives.  Document CAAP/GT/RVPP-91/11 was presented, detailing the proposed costing process for draft resolutions and illustrated by a flow chart.

The attendees were invited to engage in an open dialogue.  The member state representatives were grateful that CEPCIDI had been included in these informational presentations, while the CEPCIDI Subcommittee on Partnership for Development Policies considers and negotiates the draft resolutions that CIDI will be presenting to the General Assembly for consideration.  They expressed concern over the time involved in the process and the impact on the dynamics of the negotiations.

The members of the CAAP and the Secretariat for Administration and Finance took note of the comments and emphasized that the process, designed on the basis of practices at other international organizations, is technical in nature and its adoption will not interfere with the political process or generate an increased workload for the committees.  Costing will be done in parallel with political negotiations and the CAAP will compile the costs of all draft resolutions, to be used in analysis with a view to the budget ceiling.

Lastly, the attendees were thanked, and it was announced that, when the costing process is considered and approved, CEPCIDI will be informed so that, in due course, it can incorporate the process into its efforts.
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